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Dear Parents, 

Can I, first of all, thank you for your support this half term. 

We all gathered together as a school yesterday to celebrate with many different awards given out, 

including the head teacher awards. For more details about who won the awards this time you can 

visit our school website. 

Our pupils have enjoyed school discos over the past two weeks which were very well attended, 

raising funds for school projects moving forward. A big thank you to staff and PTA members who 

supported these events! 

We had hoped to see the ‘Chums Building’ demolished this half term but due to delays with planning 

applications this has been pushed back and will now be closer to Easter.  Once the building has been 

demolished, we are planning to use the area to facilitate games and play that both our infant and 

junior children can benefit from. 

You will, no doubt have heard that all Wrexham schools are facing challenging times moving 

forward. A letter was sent out yesterday to parents of all schools in Wrexham, explaining the difficult 

times we face moving forward.  Please rest assured that, when making decisions, your children are 

central to our thoughts. We need to ensure that we can provide the best opportunities for our 

pupils. 

After half term, we have a busy calendar of events including class and group photographs, World 

Book Day, Parents’ evenings and Comic Relief.  We are also looking forward to inviting our Early 

Years’ parents and carers to a special ‘Royal Banquet’ and I am aware that Reception children are 

also looking forward to visiting Chirk Castle. 

We hope that you have an enjoyable and restful half term and look forward to seeing you back at 

school on Tuesday 20th February. 

 

Sincerely, 

J. Roberts 

 


